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PRESS RELEASE 
ON THE MEETING OF THE SECRETARIES GENERAL OF THE  

BSEC PERMIS AND BSEC-URTA 
 
 
 

On 6 March 2025, BSEC PERMIS Secretary General Ambassador Lazar Comanescu received Mr. 
Mehmet Uylukçu, Secretary General of the Union of Road Transport Associations in the BSEC 
Region (BSEC-URTA) upon the latter’s request. 
 

Secretary General Uylukçu informed about the priorities and plans of BSEC-URTA for the first 
semester of 2025, with particular focus on the 45th Meeting of the General Assembly to be held in 
Chisinau on 16 May 2025. 
 

Ambassador Comanescu underlined that BSEC attaches great importance to the cooperation 
with BSEC-URTA and confirmed his participation in the forthcoming General Assembly. 
 

The readiness was reiterated by both sides to continue to jointly work  for  further enhancing  in 
taking practical steps, the cooperation between the two organizations aimed at facilitating border 
crossings in the BSEC Region.  
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